
Edgerton Christian Elementary School Society Meeting 
Tuesday, June 4, 2019 – 6:30 p.m. 

Edgerton Christian Elementary School will conduct their annual Society Meeting on Tuesday, June 4, 2019 in the ECES school gymnasium. The evening 
will begin with the ECES society meeting at 6:30 p.m. A joint meeting with the ECES and SWMCH school societies will be held at 7:30 to vote on 
approving the updated Articles of Incorporation. The SWMCH Society meeting will follow at approximately 7:45 p.m. 

Current board members (year of term end): 

Brian Fick (2019)  Kent Vander Lugt (2020) 
Greg Masselink (2019) Rodney Bleyenberg (2021) 
Rob Van Hill (2019) Darla Feikema (2021) 
Elliot De Jongh (2020) Amy Haan (20211 
Cayla Hamm (2020) Alex Spronk (2021) 

Thank you to the retiring board members for their work and dedication to Edgerton Christian! School board nominations for your consideration and 
vote at the annual meeting: 

BETHEL CRC: 

Todd Jasper  and Krista live on an acreage outside of Edgerton and are parents of four children. Brevan, Kailyn, and Isaac are graduates of SWMCH and 
Brenna just completed 3nd grade at ECES. Todd farms north of Edgerton and Krista  works in the Finance Department at Pipestone Systems.  

Justin Prins and Tricia are the parents of Mara, Miles, and Maybree.  Mara and Miles currently attend ECES and Maybree will join our 3’s Preschool 
next fall.  Justin farms east of Edgerton  and also raises livestock. Tricia is a registered nurse at Avera hospital in Sioux Falls.   

FIRST CRC: 

Shannon Nykamp and Alex moved to Edgerton last year to join the family farm operation. The Nykamps have two children - Carolyn will be attending 
4’s Kingdom Kids Preschool this fall and she has a younger brother, Owen.  

Melissa Prouty and Brad  live on a farm north of Edgerton and are the parents of 3 kids. Judd is currently a 4th grade student at ECES and his younger 
sister, Vera, is in 1st grade. They have a younger sister, Sela, who is not in school yet. Both Melissa and Brad are employed at the family farm operation, 
Veldhuizen Farms.     

LUVERNE AREA: 

Angie Fick and Jason live on an acreage southwest of Luverne. Angie and Jason farm and custom feed cattle. Lindsie will be entering her freshman year 
at SWMCH and Gracelyn will be a 6th  grader at ECES. Tyler will be in kindergarten next year. Angie, Jason and family attend American Reformed 
Church in Luverne. 

Patrick Swyter is Owner/President of Four Way Insulation, Inc. in Luverne. He is married to Angie and they have four kids. Jordyn (6th), Chloe (4th), and 
Reese (3rd) attend ECES and their youngest, Winnie, keeps mom busy at home. The Swyter family attends church at Luverne CRC. 

FOUNDATION 

The annual meeting for the Edgerton Christian Elementary School Foundation will be held on Tuesday, June 4 at 6:30 prior to the ECES Society 
meeting. Reports on the work of the foundation and the investment financials will be given. Also, election of board members will be held. The 
following people are on the ballot: 

 Lloyd Prins, incumbent, and Glen Talsma  

Other current board members are Arlan Schmidt, Harley Buys, and Greg Kuiper.  


